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Dear Friends of Rock Point School,

Greetings from Rock Point School! We are looking
forward to the learning, fun, and adventures that are
coming up this fall. Our students created a strong
community through the summer and are prepared

to dive into the year. Our dynamic staff continues

to enhance both our academic and dorm programs,
while fostering relationships with our alumni and the
educational community.

As I'look back over the previous school year, I am so

proud of all of our students, especially the Class of 2017.

We traveled to Boston, Montreal, and the Bahamas

exploring the history, art, and culture of these places. Students have gone skiing, ice skating, hiking, and rock
climbing, pushing themselves to try new activities and reach new heights. In the classroom this winter, students
took part in our Project Based Learning initiative, which culminated in a performance of student written plays
in February. Science experiments, math achievements, and beautiful art projects rounded out our very full year.
As the Class of 2017 begins college and work, we know they are ready to conquer the challenges ahead.

One of the best parts of my job is keeping in touch with our amazing alumni. This year, I attended the wedding
of an alum who recently graduated from UNC Business School. One of last year’s graduates visited us after
becoming a certified Vet Assistant, while a graduate of the class of ’05 is working as an advocate for people with
disabilities. Our alumni make us proud and remind us of why we continue this work. Without the support of so
many of you—donors, alumni, families of students and former students, trustees, and community members—
our work would not be possible. We hope that you will come visit us soon and share your story with us!

Be well,
Rock Point School Faculty and Staff
C.J. SplrltO Administrators Residential Educators
Head of School CJ. Spitito, Head of School David Chodakewitz
Ryan Weiland, Dean of Students Kelsey Guarino
Hillary Kramer, Dir. of Admissions Mariah Kelley
Collin O’Leary
Rock Point School Board of Trustees Academic Faculty Lydia Schuldt
Solenne Abaziou, Math
Garth Allen Marilyn May, Sectetary Abbey Baker, English Specialists
Chuck Bongiorno David McKay, President f/{us,fuglinan’ ?%Story ﬁii?ngagglonél\l?rseM e
. . arika Dalton, Science olly Huddle Coffey, Marketin
Bishop Tom Ely, Ex Officio Lee McLendon Jeannie Waltz, Art Kevin Douglas, CheSf ¢
Jeanne Finan Barton Merle-Smith Liz Wolf, Learning Specialist Ann Ely, Administrative Assistant
Harry Frank Maﬂey Skiff Emily Skoler, Guidance Counselor Mo Reilly, Office Administrator
]ean Harvey Bob Stanton, Vice President Stewart Wright, Tutor Rita Tornatore, Dir. of Finance

1
Viewpoints 2017



INTRODUCING THE CLASS OF 20171

ARIELLE took advantage of every opportunity at Rock Point in her 3 years here: playwriting, acting,
snowboarding, and running on our marathon relay team. She developed her art portfolio with art teacher,
Jean Waltz, and will be attending Lesley College to continue her education in the arts.

DIANA dove into academic life at Rock Point. She worked diligently in all of her classes, as well as taking
advanced classes such as Latin and Government at Burlington High School. She was a leader during our
Maple Tours, teaching pre-school children about maple sugaring, Diana really enjoys living in Burlington
and will be attending the University of Vermont in the fall.

TIM discovered a passion for working with his hands while at Rock Point. His work in our stained glass
studio led him to pursue a welding workshop and an internship at Champlain Leather in downtown
Burlington. In the fall, Tim will be attending the American Academy for the Building Arts in Charleston,
South Carolina.

MAE has added so much to our school with her warmth and generosity. Her interest in science and
photography impressed us, as did her willingness to participate in any activity from ice skating, to crafting,
to basketball. Mae is working for a professional photographer in New York City and looks forward to
learning more about running a photography business.

GRAHAM has an open and positive attitude made him an integral part of our community. Graham stayed
active at Rock Point, snowboarding, working out, and going on every trip offered—including our school
trip to the Bahamas. In the fall, he will be attending the University of Colorado Boulder.

Congratulations and good luck to the class of 2017!
D
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SUMMER SESSION:

BURLINGTON, VERMONT, AND BEYOND!

What’s better than summer in Vermont? Based
on our awesome summer session, we can’t think
of anything! This year, we took our summer
adventures seriously. Students explored different
electives in the morning——choices like sewing,
acting, writing, yoga, and gardening—followed
by outdoor fun such as swimming, hiking, or
boating in the afternoon.

Additionally, each week we traveled around
Vermont, learning about the culture, history,
economy, and environment. One of our favorite
trips took us to Montpelier, where we toured
the historic Vermont State House and met with
Justice Harold Eaton, Jr. to learn about the

role of the State Supreme Court. Another trip
included a tour of Winooski Hydro One and
the McNeill Power Plant, as a way to learn about
different kinds of energy plants and how they
impact the environment.

On the weekends, students kept exploring
Vermont and New England. We took a trip to
Killington where we tested out the Alpine Slides
as well as enjoyed hiking and swimming while
staying at Mission Farm. Students also traveled to
Maine, where they enjoyed splashing in the ocean

and deep sea fishing!

We finished Summer Session with some new
triends, great produce from the garden, and a
solid group of students ready to start school
in September!
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One Student Pursues Her New Creative Venture

By Kathryn, Class of 2018

came to Rock Point in the beginning of sophomore year and I was immediately drawn to the stained
glass studio. I took Stained Glass as an elective and it wasn’t long before I was able to work in the studio
without supervision. I spent a lot of time in the studio on weekends and after school developing my

skills and making more and more complex pieces.

Eventually, I gained enough skills that Gus, who is the teacher of the stained glass elective, felt that it would
benefit me to learn from a professional stained glass artisan. Gus arranged for me to have an internship with
a professional stained glass artist in Burlington named Larry Ribbecke. There, I continued to develop my
skills and, by the spring, I was making windows with over 100 pieces and all sorts of complex lines. I was
able to sell some of my pieces at the art show and I plan on using that money to help pay for a school trip to
the Bahamas this February.

As a Junior, I was the student teacher of the Stained Glass elective, alongside Gus. We worked together in the
mornings, and I worked in the evenings with students who want to learn the craft. I am planning to continue
working with Larry Ribbecke this year to keep developing my skills and learning new techniques.

Recently, I have received a couple of commissions and am excited to start work on those pieces. I recently
finished my biggest challenge yet: a window of Beauty and the Beast with over 200 pieces! I am so glad I
have learned this skill, and I know it is something I will keep doing as an adult.
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The following donors generously gave to our 2016-2017 Tomorrow Fund

Susan and Ted Ackley

Kelly Ainsworth

Leland Alper

AmazonSmile Foundation

Patricia M. Anderson

Anonymous

Mary Lou Ashton

Mary Beth and Thomas Barritt
Lisette and Larry Baxter

Pennie Beach

The Rev. Thaddeus Bennett

Zach Betkowski

Betty and John Berlenbach
Elizabeth and Geoffrey Bird
Charlotte Blend and Luke Montague
Laurel and Charles Bongiorno
Deborah and Thomas Boyd

Joan and Theodore Braun

Brian’s North End Automotive
Anne Brown and Lee Crawford
Barbara and Kenneth Brown
Emily Bruell and Christopher Ruigomez
Bonnie and Robert Buchanan

Gus and Kara Buchanan

Kathy Butts and C.J. Spirito
Raymond Butts

Alison Cannon

John Cannon

Jean Carlson

Janice and Steven Carter-Lovejoy
Wendy Chace and Randall Henson
Charlene Chapman

Susan and Russell Charron

Alberta and Benjamin Chase

Anne and Ron Chesbrough
Dorothy Cole

Dorothy J. Collins-Moon-Campbell
Blanche Cooper

Roger Cooper

Marilyn and Ronald Corkins
Elisabeth Crane and Morgan Daybell
Patricia A. Crawford

Elizabeth Cullinan

Mari Dalton

Mrs. Raymond F. Datling

Iris and Edward Darling

William A. Davidson and Richard Brewer
Karin and Gerald S. Davis

Estelle Deane

Kathryn DeBari and Thomas Derenthal
Susyn and Denis Dees

Sara Whitney Denny

Carol and Frank Derr

Jeanette and Richard Detrick
Lawrence Dibenardo

Siobhan Donegan and Vince Brennan
Jordon Douglas

Kathleen DulLac

Marcia Eames-Sheavly and Scott Sheavly
Catherine and James Eastham

James and Marvene Eastham

Maria Ebling and Christopher Okasaki
Stanton Eddy

Lonnie Edson

Chatlotte and John Ellenwood
Nancy and Russell Ellis

Ann and Thomas Ely

Frances and Frank Farnsworth
Sherwin Felski

Jeanne Finan and Thomas Eshelman
Kathryn Fitch

Barbara and Douglas Flack

Barbara and James Flint

Marsi Foster and Matthew Bourgault
Janet and Terry Francis

Harry Frank

David Ganter

Kim and Eric Giler

Natalie and Wallace Good

Emily Goodman

Kelsey Guarino

Ann and Frank Guillot

Jean Hancock

Vanessa and Ivan Hantman

Joan and Bradley Harris

Cate and Stephen Harty

Jean Harvey

Amy Hastings and Larry Yarbrough
Edith Hawksworth

Tracy and Matthew Healey

Beverly Heckman

Jennifer Hempey

Michael Himes

Joan and Philip Hoff

Andrea and Terry Hook

Ethna B. Hopper

Howard Mental Health

Lindsey and David Huddle

Mary Lyons Hunter

Mary and Stephen Hyde

IBM Employee Charitable Contribution
Campaign

Carol Irish and Peter Kassel
Deborah Jerard

Joan and Kevin Jones

David Juliano

Denise and John Kelley

Patience Kellogg

Priscilla and Phillips Kerr

Linda Kouloutis

Hillary Kramer and David Melnick
Jennie Kristel

Kathryn Kubie and William Winkler
Janet and John Kuhn

Leslie and Daniel Kutner

Jeanne and Charles LaClair

Vivian Lacy Brookdale

Maxine and Leo LaDouceur

Ann LaFiandra

Diane and Roy Lambert

Polly and James Larkin

Roxana and Ledlie Laughlin

Jean and John Lawe

Daphne Layton and James Madigan
Asher Lehrer-Small

Catherine Leiser and Christopher Janeway
Jennifer and Christopher Leopold
Susan and Thomas Little

Renee and Timothy Lizotte

Robin Lloyd-Miller

Ellen B. MacLellan

Marlene and Gadi Maier

Judith Mallory

I 5

Viewpoints 2017



ANNUAL APPEAL

William Marquess

Linda Marsh and Arthur Ziller
Peter Martin

Lucy and Jeff Masters

Thomas P. McGrath

Ann and David McKay

Kaitlyn McKernan and Collin O’Leary
Jeannette McKnight

Mary McLaughlin

John McLendon

John A. McLendon Jt.

Lee McLendon

Suzanne McNeill

Carol and Jon Miller

Ron Miller

Kathleen Moran

Linda Morrison

Deborah Moya

Michele and Bill Muller

Sally and André R. Nadeau

Lana Noel and Joshua Nadel
Erika and William Neuberg
Leslie and Timothy Nulty
Patricia and Richard Oden
Sherry Osborn and Maggie King
Philomena Ostapchuk

Heidi and Robert Outtrim

Mary Ellen Palmer

Ravi Parikh

Catherine Paris and David Barrington
Alec Pelton

Tracy and Scott Perrapato

Heidi Petschauer

Victoria and Richard Philipson
Lori Polep

Katherine Pond

Sylvia Portnoy and Bradford Turner
Susan Posner

Deborah Radovsky

Larry Ribbecke

Lila Richardson and Allen Gilbert
Margaret and Alban Richey
Florence Rickard

Sean Riehl

Diane Rippa and David Rome
Mary Rosholt and David Sichel
Alice and John Rouleau

Jane Rowe and Timothy Yandow
Janice Roy and Steven Young
Mark Rubin

Charlotte and Joshua Safran
Karen and Nicholas San Filippo

Daryl J. Santerre

Jan and Thomas Schroeder
Jacquelyn Schultz

Christine and James Sears
Sherry and William Seaver
The Rev. Sister Laurian Seeber
Fritz Senftleber

Debra Shapiro

Steven M. Shapiro

David Shayne

Mrs. Edward M. Shepard
June and Philip Sherwin
Elizabeth Shuter

Deborah Siegel-Reamer and Frederic
Reamer

Lisa Simon and Peter Nobes
Suzanne and Edmund Skea
Matley and Robert Skiff

E. Skoler

Rebecca Skoler and Steven Stovitz
Laura and Christopher Slesar
Marie and Timothy Slottow
Eric Small

Candace and Craig Smith
Jennifer J. Smith

Lorrie Smith

Patrick Smith

Ruth B. and Joseph H. Smith
Cynthia Snyder and Charles Fennimore
Julia and Armando Soto

Alice Spirito

Barbara and Stephen Springer
Teresa and William Stanisci
Matt Stanton

Robert Stanton

Ryan and Catherine Stanton
Tanya and William Stenson
Jill Stevens and John Lincoln
Laurie L. Stone

Patricia Stone

Kelly and Glenn Story
Marilyn and Neil Stout

Iris and Leonard Swimmer
The Albert Schweitzer Fellowship
The Shayne Foundation
Donald Tinney

Rita Tornatore

Margaret and Frank Trinity
Katherine Verbeck-Lobban and Stephen J.
Lobban

Jacqueline Vogl

Carole and Edwin Wageman

Jean Waltz

Amy and Duncan Wardwell

Dr. Brenda Waters

Elinor and Herbert Weiland

Ryan Weiland and Bryan Aubin
Mitzi Weiss

Robert Wertz

Melinda White-Bronson and Leman
Bronson

Timothy Wile

Sandra and Robert Willey

Bryn Macy Wood and Thomas Wood
Kristin and Stewart Wood

Michael Wood-ILewis

Stewart Wright

Marguerite and Alexander Zabriskie

The following donors generously gave to
our 2016-17 Senior Initiative

Emily Bruell and Christopher Ruigomez
Kathleen Delaney and Jeffrey Law

Diana Fennimore

Janet and Timothy Jones

Lanette Noel Nadel and Joshua Nadel
Cindy Snyder and Chuck Fennimore
Rebecca Usadi

The following donors generously gave to
our 2016-17 Maple Sugar Program
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ANNUAL APPEAL

Anonymous

Anonymous

Charlotte Blend and Luke Montague
Kathy Butts and C.J. Spirito
Chuck and Lakshmi Courcy
Nancy and Russell Ellis
Kathryn Fitch

Nikola Gotcikova

Zoe Holland

Howard Mental Health

Walter Poleman

C. P. Smith Elementary School

Donations given in ‘Honor of” or
Thanksgiving for:

Mariam Bodin

Kathy Butts and C.J. Spirito
Margaret Darrin

Lindsie Hantman

Douglas Himes

Arielle Jackson

Graham Jones

Hillary Kramer

The Staff at Rock Point School
Sarah McDonald Smith

Donations were made in Memory of:

Vernon Alper

Bob Anderson
Michelle Barone

N. Edward Chapman
Steve Denny

Julia Gould

Melissa Holden
Virginia Nichols
Juanita Parker
Chatles Rickard
Andrew Rickard
Kerri San Filippo
Janet Smith

Paul Tornatore
Martha and Spider Wiggins

Thank you!

THE MISSION OF ROCK POINT SCHOOL is to provide a small, supportive educational community

for teenage girls and boys, where they can become successful students and learn skills for living in
a community with peers and adults. The school is committed to providing the educational, cultural,

The following donors generously gave in
Memory of Marylen Grigas

Amy Bernstein

Sue Burton and Jan Schultz
Maureen Cannon

Carrie Dellaporta

Lonnie Edson

Christina Erickson and John Marius
John Farnsworth

Ann and Frank Guillot

Edith Hawksworth

Joy Hayes

Jeanne and Charles LaClair

Byrd Lochtie

Marilyn May

Jeanette Ruffle and Thomas Ruffle
Bonnie Shand

Jan Schultz

Yorini Undyantara

The following Parishes from Vermont
and New York generously gave to our
2016-2017 Tomorrow Fund:

All Saints Episcopal Church, South
Burlington, VT

Church of St. Luke the Beloved Physician,
Saranac Lake, NY

Grace Episcopal Church, Sheldon, VT
Jerusalem Gathering, Bristol VT

St. James Episcopal Church,

Essex Junction, VT

St. James’ Episcopal Church, Arlington, VT
St. John the Baptist Episcopal Church,
Hardwick, VT

St. Peter’s Episcopal Church,
Bennington, VT

St. Thomas and Grace Episcopal Church,
Brandon, VT

The Cathedral Church of St. Paul,
Burlington, VT

Trinity Episcopal Church Women,
Rutland, VT

We are especially thankful to the Episcopal
Diocese of Vermont and The Hunt Fund
for their on-going support.

spiritual, and recreational opportunities necessary to accomplish these goals.
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ROCK POINT SCHOQL is a co-educational boarding and day high school located on 125 acres
of wooded lakefront property in Butlington, Vermont. Rock Point is an alternative high school
that focuses on educating the whole person. In our small classes and cohesive community,
students form close relationships with teachers and peers and often grow in ways they never
would have thought possible. Whether in the classroom, on the playing field, or out in the wider

community, our mission is to help young people become their best selves.




